STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE FREDERICK H. BEALEFELD, lii

Mayor Police Commissioner

April 26, 2012

Dr. Charles Wellford

Professor of Criminology and

Criminal Justice University of Maryland
2220 LeFrak Hall

College Park, MD 20742

Re: Audit of the Maryland State Conference of NAACP Branches et al.

v. Baltimore City Police Department, et al. Settlement Agreement
Second Status Report

Dear Dr. Wellford,

The Baltimore Police Department (hereinafter “BPD”) has reviewed your draft
Second Status Report assessing BPD’s compliance with the settlement agreement to date.
The BPD accepts the findings contained in your report. The BPD will continue to work

to achieve full compliance on all of the tasks in the settlement agreement. Thank you for
all of your diligent efforts in this matter.

Sincerely, 049
%ﬂdy O
Associate Legal Counsel
Baltimore Police Department
Office of Legal Affairs

c/o 242 W. 28th Street ¢ Baltimore, Maryland 21211



